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Sponsor Statement: House Bill 281

With Alaska’s highly populated urban areas, and the increase in wildlife - bears in particular - coming into the area, there is an opportunity and a responsibility in front of applicable agencies to focus on the problem. It has become an even more disturbing problem with the recent mauling incidents documented from Anchorage to Kenai during the summers of 2008 and 2009.

The habits of the bears have changed since Anchorage has urbanized. The increase of people and therefore trash has changed how and what the bears eat. From going through trash cans to walking through garages, bears are no longer scared of people and will use whatever force necessary to get to food. 

The bill has been created to make a change in ADF&G’s policy for managing the abundance of wildlife in urban areas for public safety. House Bill 281 amends Alaska Department of Fish and Game’s mission statement to make public safety the number one priority in a municipality with a population of more than 100,000. It also allows the Anchorage Police Department the authority to take an animal when it poses as a threat to people.
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